Without Prejudice 
The Employer’s proposal is that upon the renewal of the York-CUPE 3903 Unit 1, 2 and 3 collective agreement, the Employer would write to the Union as set out below.  This letter would not form part of the collective agreement       

Draft Letter to CUPE 3903 from the Employer:
***********************
Dear Stephanie,
In recently concluded collective bargaining for the renewal of the York University – CUPE 3903 Units 1, 2 and 3 Collective Agreements, CUPE presented a proposal regarding the provision of supports and services to racialized employees. 
We appreciate your attention to racism’s diverse forms and consequences, as well as its inextricability from intersecting identities and we share your investment in the well-being of racialized employees. Indeed, countering racism at York (and beyond) has been a driving force behind multiple initiatives, including but not limited to: the Security Services Review, the Framework and Action Plan on Black Inclusion, and the DEDI Strategy. Racial equity is also being embedded in the Well-being Strategy thanks to extensive consultations with York community members. All of these include recommendations for specific services and practices in order to both counter racism and enable racialized members of York’s community to thrive.
The Division of EPC, which is the lead or co-sponsor of these initiatives, is planning the implementation of these recommendations in ways that are holistic, community-informed, aimed at the flourishing of racialized individuals and communities, and will be accessible to CUPE members. CUPE members will be invited to share their ideas and feedback about the implementation of various recommendations. They may do so through channels open to York community members in general or could also request an additional CUPE-specific discussion if that is preferable. I would welcome and appreciate their engagement very much.

Laina Bay-Cheng
Interim Vice-President Equity, People & Culture 
